Monday 4th November 2024

Ref: DS/HW

Welcome back and updates

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you have all had a great half-term — and it was wonderful to hear from pupils in assembly this morning about all that they have been up to — from volunteering to farm visits and trying new activities. This half-term there are a number of events/activities going on so below I have provided a brief overview of some of these — however — if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact school.

Harvest Festival

This half-term school staff, council and wider school community have agreed that as part of our Harvest Festival we will be collecting nonperishable items for SVOP and Fans Supporting FoodBanks. If you would like to donate items such as tins, pasta and rice these can be brought in by pupils and will be added to our chapel display. All donations welcome.

Weekend Activity

I'm pleased to note that we will be continuing our fortnightly Saturday activities this half-term leading up to the Christmas break. As the weather changes, we will amend the activities and keep you updated. The below reply slip which has all dates can be completed and returned to school.

School Bowling Trip

In addition to our Saturday activities a pupil bowling trip is being arranged for Saturday 23rd November from approximately 10 am. In order for school to gauge participants - if your son/daughter is interested in joining, please complete the below reply slip and further information will be provided. Parents and carers are welcome to attend and the cost of pupil's games will be covered by school. We intend to use Edge Lane Bowling.

School PTA

I would be grateful of any interest and ideas as we plan to bring together a new team. The purpose of this will be to bring parents, carers, pupils and teachers together to raise funds, run fun activities and continue to strengthen the school community. If you are interested in being part of the school PTA in any capacity, please complete the below slip and a date this half-term will be scheduled for the first meeting to discuss and share ideas.

Yew Tree Lane, West Derby, Liverpool, L12 9HN www.stvin.com Tel: 0151 228 9968 office@stvin.com @StVincentL12 St Vincent's School is part of the Catholic Blind Institute Registered Charity No. 1102657 Company Limited by Guarantee Registered in England No. 5010874







| I hope the above information is useful, and again, if you have any questions please do contact school. | | |
|--|---|------------------------------------|
| Best wishes, | | |
| Mr. D Swanston | | |
| | | |
| Interim Headteacher | | |
| Weekend Activity – reply slip | | |
| I do/do not wish my son/daughter to attend the weekend activity sessions. | | |
| Please mark dates you wish to | attend: | |
| Saturday 16h November | Saturday 30 th November | Saturday 14 th November |
| | * "4 | 8 m 1 8 8 1 |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| School Bowling Trip – Saturda | ay 23 rd November | |
| School Bowling Trip – Saturda I do/do not wish for [| ay 23 rd November] to attend the schoo | I bowling trip. |
| |] to attend the schoo | I bowling trip. |
| I do/do not wish for [|] to attend the schoo | I bowling trip. |
| I do/do not wish for [|] to attend the schoo | I bowling trip. |
| I do/do not wish for [Signed |] to attend the schoo | I bowling trip. |